CSU, SACRAMENTO

2010-11 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Tuesday, October 12, 2010

3:00-5:00

Sacramento Hall, Room 275

Present:
Barrena, Buckley, Hecsh, Krabacher, Miller, Peigahi, Piloyan, Pinch, Russell, Sheley, Sheppard, Van Gaasbeck, Wagner
Guests:
Bridget Parsh
MINUTES:

1.
Minutes from October 5, 2010 – approved as published

2.
Open Forum:

· Peigahi asked what the status was of the Retention Task Force. Buckley stated that this task force was established after the advising policy was approved. Sheppard asked Johnson to look for the history on the task force.

3.
Chair’s business:

· Sheppard advised that he will be traveling to Long Beach to attend a meeting of the campus senate chairs. Agenda items are: graduation initiative; Early Start; electronic evaluations; faculty control of curriculum. Barrena asked Sheppard to ask about EO 1037 and SB 1440 – how is the ASCSU going to engage local senates? Will something formal be put in place? Krabacher stated that he is attending an ASCSU Executive Committee meeting on 10/15 and will advocate a mechanism for local input. 

· Sheppard advised that the President accepted the Senate’s recommendation on the G.E. Pilot
· Sheppard asked policy committee chairs to see him about alternative reimbursement if they weren’t taking release time, e.g., graduate assistant, laptop, conference fees.
· Faculty Endowment for Student Scholarships – Sheppard informed the Committee that Carole Hayashino, Vice President, University Advancement, there is a good chance that bridge funding will be approved for funding an undetermined number of scholarships this year. However, the funding may not be sufficient to satisfy the legislative requirement of awarding a minimum of 3 undergraduate awards and 1 post-baccalaureate award. After discussion, the Committee agreed on the following priorities: 3 undergraduate + 1 post-baccalaureate; 2 undergraduate + 1 post-baccalaureate; 1 undergraduate + 1 post-baccalaureate; 1 undergraduate. The Committee also approved relaxing the prescribed timeline for administration of the awards. The Committee discussed the long-term problems facing the endowment. Sheppard will meet with Hayashino to discuss the endowment and various accounts. 
· Sheppard advised the Committee of the Senate’s receipt of discretionary funds for its various activities, e.g., Livingston Lecture, Merit Scholarships, Outstanding faculty awards. The Committee directed Sheppard to send a memo of thanks to the President on its behalf. Buckley recommended that Sheppard inform the Senate of the granting of discretionary funds.

· Sheley advised the Committee that ASI has approached him about having a student included on the SB 1048 advisory committee.

4.
Process to be used to promote consultation regarding academic IT-related decisions affecting matters within the scope of shared governance – The Committee reviewed Sheley’s latest draft of the process. After discussion, Barrena advocated taking the process to the Senate. After further discussion, the motion will be for the Senate to receive the document. Sheley stated that perhaps the process can be assessed after a year. Van Gaasbeck suggested that Sheley provide some examples of IT-related actions the process would have been used on. 
5.
Graduate initiative meeting update – Sheley and Peigahi provided a brief update on a system-wide meeting they attended. The main focus of the meeting was on closing the achievement gap. Sheley advocated a plan that raises graduation rates for all students. Peigahi stated that the work of the closing the achievement gap workgroup was broad, not specifically targeting under-represented minorities (URMs). Without going into a deficit, are there other things that can be done, over and above this, for specific targeted groups, based on data? Can the campus focus on a set of behaviors vs. profiling specific groups of people? Sheley does not want to merely allocate funds to different groups and see what happens. Barrena stated that she has been a part of several committees/task forces, etc., over the years, all charged with improving graduation rates. Many of the findings and recommendations of these various entities are similar. Barrena expressed hope that the campus takes some of the items in the closing the achievement gap report and implements them. Sheley wants the appropriate Senate policy committees to review the report and recommendations and provide input and direction and pare down the recommendations the campus can react to. Peigahi advocated adding more faculty to the closing the achievement gap workgroup. The practices for closing the achievement gap evolves, so campuses will need to respond to the changes. Buckley stated that there have been targeted efforts on campus that were successful and questioned the effectiveness of trying to raise everyone’s rates in an effort to raise those who are below. Sheppard asked Sheley to obtain the latest version of the closing the achievement gap document for the various Senate committees to work on.
6.
By-laws – Barrena suggested the motion on the status of chairs be divided so that the question over the voting rights of policy committee chairs in the Senate and in the Executive Committee are voted on separately. The Committee discussed the relationship between the Senate and its committees and the role and importance of the connection between them. Is the perception that chairs of committees, if voting in the Senate, over-enfranchise those departments true? 
The Committee discussed the nomination and election process. The Committee decided to put this proposed change on the 10/21 agenda as a first reading item.
7.
CODE proposed change to membership – the Committee discussed the proposed change, which would make CODE’s membership the same as membership on a Senate standing policy committee, most significantly, which eliminated the position designated for a senator and increased the at-large members from 7 to 9, with Bridget Parsh, representing CODE. Members voice their support for continuing a senator position, citing the importance of engagement with the Senate and voiced support for CODE’s desire to have more members. Parsh and Margarita Berta-Avila are currently senators. Parsh will advise CODE of the Committee’s feedback.
